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I am a showjumping competitor and coach and attend SIEC regularly. 
I was very pleased to see the upgrades on the surfaces to the indoor arena and others. 
SIEC is a World class facility and needs to have great footing. Any type of surface needs 
upgrading, replacing and constant maintenance which SIEC staff 
manage well. The staff always are very helpful at competitions with the grading of the arenas. 
The Equestrian community needs SIEC 
As far as the acquisition of the footing or granting of contracts only the committee of NSW at 
the time would have been involved. 
sincerely Colleen Brook 


